
From: Dan Levine  

To lake county supervisors, 

I am writing you in opposition to approving  this major use permit.  

I live in the Shadow Hills subdivision which will be used as this commercial operations entrance. 

40 to 80 trips a day are projected on our quiet residential streets.  

We have a special tax district in our subdivision to pay for road maintenance.  

This business is not being required to participate in our tax district even though they will be the 

major user by far.  

Their business will benefit from our road tax without paying.  

This project is in a highly residential area and should have never made it past plan review.  

The negative impacts to both environment and our quality of life will be substantial.  

Being in drought is not the right time to consider a new commercial project that will use at least 

4 million gallons a year.  

Wells have already gone dry and this cannot guarantee that there won’t  be many more that dry 

up.  

Water,Odor, noise, traffic, energy use and the biological component of this major project have 

not been adequately studied.  

The mitigations for these negative impacts fall far short and in some cases are not even 

mitigation’s. Such as saying they will approve it now and the owner has to bring in the new well 

report at some time in the future.  

Also by saying the energy use, which will be huge for 35 lighted grow houses, is up to PGE to 

allow. That’s another deferred mitigation which is not allowed according to CEQA.  

We already have brown outs and black outs due to a stressed grid.  

Please acknowledge the massive opposition by our community to this Ill-located corporate 

commercial project and protect our right to a decent quality of life.  

Thank you  

Dan Levine  

 

Sent from my iPhone 

 


